2Tth April, 1954.
My dear Scott,

Thank you for your letter, which remched me yesterday, invit-
ing me to consider joining the Advisory Committee of the wildfowl
Trust,

I am very glad to accept this flattering suggestion, sven
though I may be, &g you suspect, not & very regular attendant at
meatings. What I try to do in such cases is to try to come if
the chairman, in looking over the agendm, decides he wants me to
be there.

Eiunarniy yours,



